Being born in 1938 and 1940 makes my wife and I “War Babies” who belong to what is called the “Silent Generation.” For forty some years, we were required to invest in Social Security which never earned interest. Social Security payments now barely cover our property taxes, but with millions of Boomers now collecting and several trillion Dollars in debt recently created by the government, we can expect the value of the Dollar to drop rapidly. 
In 2003, we cashed in our 401-K and bought a small retirement home in South Jersey. We don’t know where they got our name and address, but ever since we moved here, we have been getting about a dozen appeals a week asking us to donate to various charitable organizations. Below is a sample letter from the South Jersey Food Bank.
“Dear Mr. Ralph Harvey,

“I’m writing you today about our Thanksgiving Appeal, perhaps the most important fundraising campaign we conduct all year. 

“Most people in South Jersey don’t realize how many of their neighbors are struggling to feed themselves and their families. At this very special time of year, there is no greater blessing than helping those in need in our community.

“The Hungry are young, innocent children who go to bed with empty, aching stomachs because their working-poor parents can’t always afford to put food on the table. They are proud, elderly men and women who are barely surviving on fixed incomes, unable to afford both their medicine and meals. They are Americans who simply cannot make ends meet with the cost of living today.

“A successful Thanksgiving Appeal will go a long way toward fighting the problem of hunger in South Jersey. A gift from you now of  $25 or $35 will make it possible for us to provide more meals to your hungry neighbors. So please – give as much as you can to the Food Bank of South Jersey today. Thank you.

A response card was included which gives us the choice of donating $25, $35, $50 or $ (Other) to the SJFB and this final appeal:

“Mr. Harvey, your support is needed now more than ever so the Food Bank of South Jersey can help feed hungry children, seniors and families in South Jersey.”

Perhaps I should inform the SJFB that my wife and I are two of those “proud, elderly men and women who are barely surviving on fixed incomes, unable to afford both their medicine and meals.”  The postage they save would probably pay for a potato.
